(530) 272-3417 • www.ncrcd.org

April 4, 2018

RECEIVED

APR 0 6 2018

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Nevada County Board of Supervisors 950 Maidu Avenue Nevada City, CA 95959

Re: Nevada County Resource Conservation District Board Member Appointment

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Our long-standing board member, Susan Hoek, is resigning from the Nevada County Resource Conservation District's (NCRCD) board effective March 31, 2018. She is hoping to continue leading and supporting our community in a different capacity and we support her in that endeavor.

At our regularly scheduled board meeting held March 13, 2018, our full Board of Directors recommended Associate Director, Linda Miller, fill Ms. Hoek's position through the end of her term in 2020.

Ms. Miller is a life-long resident of Nevada County, retired from a career as an educator at Nevada Union High School, and currently operates her family's historical ranch in Nevada City. She is an extraordinarily giving community member whose interests include supporting: Nevada County Farm Bureau, 4-H and FFA, The Cinderella Project, and many others. We have included Ms. Miller's Application for Appointment for your review.

Please let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Sabrina Nicholson

District Manager

Nevada County Resource Conservation District